
Dear  

 

thank you for your Freedom of Information request that was transferred to us from Humberside 

Police today. 

 

The information you have requested is held by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for 

Humberside.  Please find our response below: 

 
Please provide all details of force credit card spending by the Police and Crime Commissioner 
since their appointment last year. 
 

The Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside, Matthew Grove, does not have a force credit 

card. 

 
Please provide details of all expenses claimed by the PCC during the same period. 

 

Details of all expenses claimed and incurred by the Commissioner can be found  on our website at 
http://www.humberside-pcc.gov.uk/Working-for-you/What-We-Spend-and-How-We-Spend-

It/Expenses.aspx.  The information is therefore exempt under Section 21 of the Freedom of 

Information Act (FOIA), because the information is accessible to you, as it is already in the public 

domain.   

 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal 

review.  Any request for an internal review should be addressed to: 

 

Kevin Sharp 

Chief Executive 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside 

Pacific Exchange 

40 High Street 

Hull 

HU1  1PS 

 

Telephone:  01482 220787 

Fax:  01482 220794 

E-mail: pcc@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

 

We would aim to complete an internal review within 15 working days. 

 

If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you have the right to apply directly to 

the Information Commissioner for a decision.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9  5AF. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Louise Johnson 

 

 

 

 


